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Fourth Wish this Time! 
 

   As long time residents of 

Sanctuary Point, for over 35 

years, my wife Kate and  

myself, have enjoyed the  

wonderful life style, that our 

coastal village of the 

Shoalhaven has given us. 

 

   From the early days, we can 

remember when the big yellow 

grader, would wind its way up 

and down the roadways around 

Sanctuary Point and grading 

the shoulder of the roads, to 

not only provide a near level 

and distinctive off the road 

shoulder and gutter, that would 

allow the flow of  water from 

residential downpipes and the 

storm water to freely flow away 

into the stormwater drains  

provided by the Shoalhaven 

Council. It would also allow off road parking of motor vehicles and safety provision for all 

other users of the roads, to remove themselves from danger, such as mobility aids and 

scooters, push bikes, prams, children scooters, skate board riders and not to forget  

pedestrians… Perhaps! If you are thinking, I am living in the past! You are quite right…

That is what we had then, so tell me! Why do we have less now, in our future.  

 

So I again ask! When will actual improvements be allocated to all of the roads 

in Sanctuary Point, instead of concentrating on roads that do not create such 

safety issues, as those that are left unattended. Or roundabouts that are  

constructed , where as far as I am concerned, I have had no problem of  

crossing the intersection, since I have been a resident of Sanctuary Point? 
   

    

 
Welcome to my   SANCTUARY 

POINT  A  CONCERNED 
  CITIZENS  NEWSLETTER  

May 2016 Vol. 064  and website at 
 

http://sanctuarypointaconcernedcitizensnewsletter.com 

  Our Wish List for 2016 
 

 A decision is made where the Baird Government, promised new Police Sta-

tion, is to be built in the Bay & Basin! And when it will commence? 
 

 A decision is made where the Baird Government, promised Ambulance 

Station, is to be built in the Bay & Basin! And when it will commence? 
 

 A decision is made on what actual improvements will be allocated to Palm 

Beach, Ray Brooks Reserve and the Basin Walk Track at Sanctuary Point! 
And when they will commence? 

 

 A decision is made on what actual improvements will be allocated to the 

Roads in Sanctuary Point! And when will it commence? 
 

  A decision is made on what actual improvements will be allocated to the 

Pathways in Sanctuary Point! And when will it commence? 
 

 A decision is made on when the Roundabout at Clifton Street and Leumeah 

Street Sanctuary Point will be built! 
 

 A decision is made on when the Roundabout at Kerry Street and Paradise 

Beach Road Sanctuary Point will be built! 
 

 A decision is made when the proposed upgrade to the John Williams Boat 

Ramp in Sanctuary Point will commence! 
 

 A decision to build a state of the art Marina at Huskisson, to give first class 

facilities to encourage the tourist and local boating community to the area! 
 

“And that is just for starters!” 

http://sanctuarypointaconcernedcitizensnewsletter.com
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   Surely someone 
needs to have a  
rethink on this  
upcoming  
roadworks on  
Paradise Beach 
Road, Sanctuary 
Point… Firstly the 
road is in a better 
and safer condition 
than, most of the 
roads around  
Sanctuary Point and 
secondly, If you 
block off the access 
of heavy and all  
other vehicles into 
the access road at 
the eastern end of 
the shopping centre 
on Paradise Beach 
road, between the 
Community Centre 
and the Bike Shop, 
how do the Delivery 
vehicles that enter 
around the back of 
the shops for their 
deliveries, exit the 
access road, when 
they can not exit on 
to Paradise Beach 
road. 
 
   Perhaps you 
intend them to turn 
into the private car 
park in front of the 
shops and proceed 
to one of the other 

exits towards the western end of the car park… If so! Where is the safety in that? It is 
just a thought and who am I to question Council Engineers? 
 

   This is the section of roadwork that will take a 
month to complete, that is already curbed and 
guttered, with a footpath the full length of the 
section to be reworked… looks good to me 
compared to what the rest of Sanctuary Point 
has been suffering with for years. 
 
   Check out a few other photos I have shown on 
page three, I kid you not! They have been taken 
in front of my place, all over Sanctuary Point 
they are the same, or worse. 
 
   See how the shoulder is disappearing, with 
grass growing up to the road. 
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    These are but a few photos in our close proximity, the really nasty roads 
are in other locations within our communities, you know the ones that, 
when you are walking along the road, because there are no footpaths and 
when you have to get off the road, you almost trip over the rough shoulder 
and fall into a deep hole! Or perhaps you are the driver of a motor vehicle 
and when you want to park on the shoulder, you only see grass up to the 
road and you wonder if you should park on the road, for fear of annoying 
a resident for parking on his or her grass. 
 

   I know and you know the reason why vehicles are not booked, that are 
parking on the footpaths, is because the roads we have are too narrow to 
have vehicles parked opposite on both sides of the roads… So why have 
our council now allowed our residents; to replace what shoulders we now 
have, with grass? 
 

   This surely this will only make our roads more narrower and antagonise 
residents and motor vehicle drivers, into disputes as to where they should 
park! 
 

   Please… Bring back the big yellow graders and 
return the shoulder of the roads, back into 
“SHOULDERS,” where people and cars can safely 
use… AND THE STOMEWATER CAN FIND ITS WAY 
TO THE STORM DRAINS, like they do in the bigger 
towns and cities! 
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   And on the 25th April 2016; 
all across Australia and in other locations 
around the World,  Australian Defence 
Force  Personnel and  Australian Citizens 
did  remember them. 
  

   At Huskisson NSW the Huskisson RSL Sub Branch, 
Club Jervis, Defence force personnel and thousands of 

the children and adults who make up our communities  
united once again, as 
we, who are left grow 
old... Respectfully 
remembered the cost 
of freedom, so 

 gallantly won on the battlefields! 
     

   These photos I have selected for you, are what I 
had the honour to witness, of the turnout, which was 
conducted at Huskisson NSW on ANZAC Day 2016...   

 

We shall always remember them… LEST WE FORGET 

We Will Remember Them 



 

 

Page 

5 

    

BEWARE of these EMAIL SCAMS 

Both of these SCAMS have been confirmed by IGA and Woolworths 
 personnel… Do not click on any of the links. If you receive one or 
both ... Delete them from your computer, I Pad, Telephone or any  

communication device you are using.   
 Inserted by the editor, as a community Service for IGA and Woolworths. 

   THANK YOU from The bottom of our hearts! 
 

Bay & Basin Cancer Support Group  Biggest Morning Tea 4th May 2016 
 

   On behalf of all of the very hard 
workers of the Support Group, please 
accept their grateful thanks and ap-
preciation, for the wonderful support 
they received from the St Georges  
Basin Country Club, the many  
Businesses in the local area who con-
tributed on the day, the generous  
patrons who attended the morning 
tea, those who made donations  and 
all of the workers on the day… 
 

   All of your support resulted in a very  
successful day for The Cancer  
Council of NSW and The Bay & Basin 
Cancer Support Group.        

Smiles all round from 
ANGIE WATKINS, JO NOBLE, DI DUMMETT, KATE WILLIAMS and JOANNE KUDOR  



 

 

Page 

6 

Vincentia High School  

ANZAC Day Ceremony 

                                                            28th April 2016 
   Kate and I were honoured to have been asked by the Hon Shelley 
Handcock MP Speaker of the NSW Legislative Assembly and Member for the 
South Coast, to act as her representative for the  Vincentia High School ANZAC 
Day Ceremony on the 28th April 2016 at the Vincentia High School. 

 
   Kate and I were well received by Mrs 
Jacqueline Copeland the Defence Mentor,  
upon our arrival at the school and after a short  
introduction to others in the official party at the 
ceremony; we were ushered into the school 
hall, where over 1,000 young Ladies and  
Gentlemen, who are students at the school, 
were assembled in the great hall. 
 
   Following the ceremony, as indicated 
opposite, the official party gathered outside, 
were the Laying of Wreaths, the Ode, the Last 
Post, One Minute Silence and then the Rouse, 
was conducted with the dignity and reverence, 
befitting of any ANZAC DAY Ceremony I have 
seen. 
 
   The Principle, Mr Steve Glenday, invited the 
Official Party inside to partake in a light lunch 
and refreshments. Well done Vincentia High 
School for the respect you showed on the day, 
not only for the ANZAC’s but for all of those 
who have served and are serving in our  
Defence Forces...Lest We Forget.  
 
   Photos 
taken on 
the day at 
Vincentia 
High 
School, 
are 
shown on 
page 6 
and 7. 
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Vincentia High School 

 ANZAC Day Ceremony   28th April 2016 
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   I was down at the sea side 
and took notice of 
Shoalhaven Council Guide 
to Resuscitation. 
   I congratulate Shoalhaven 
Council for erecting these 
signs at the aquatic areas of 
our recreation and as this 
guide is part of the First Aid 
Training Courses I under-
take, it is also applicable to 
any instances where First 
Aid is required. 
   I have include this in my 
newsletter and perhaps it 
might one day save a life, or 
inspire other concerned citi-
zens to undertake a first aid 
course! 

 MARINE RESCUE JERVIS BAY; 

 WOULD WECOME YOU ON BOARD AS A VOLUNTEER; 

 SAVING LIVES ON THE WATER. 

You can visit MARINE RESCUE JERVIS BAY at their Radio Base in 

Voyager Park, Huskisson; 

  

You can also Contact  

them at Marine Rescue            

NSW Jervis Bay Unit 

 

  

                                                       

               

 

             http://marinerescuejervisbay.org.au 

jervisbay@marinerescuensw.com 

Inserted by the  Editor as a  Community  Service for  Marine Rescue Jervis Bay Unit. 

PO Box 93, HUSKISSON NSW 2540    

Tel: 02 4441 5433  

Email: base:   

Web Site: 

Fax: 02 4441 5428 

or: 

} 

http://marinerescuejervisbay.org.au/?page_id=44
mailto:jervisbay@marinerescuensw.com
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Inserted by The 

Editor as a 

 Community  

Service for the 

concerned 

 citizens of the 

SHOALHAVEN. 

   Know this number... And 

when you see  a maintenance 
or graffiti  problem in the  

Shoalhaven... Get on the tele-
phone and make the call...  

 

(02) 4429 3506 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

   If  you are reading a hard copy of  his 
current issue and if  you would like a copy 
of  previous  issues, I can not send you a 

hard copy, however, If  you have access to the inter-
net... Log into my Web Site at 

 
 

 
 

http://sanctuarypointaconcernedcitizensnewsletter.com  

 for past and current issues - Dennis. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.shoalwater.nsw.gov.au 

Inserted by the Editor as a community Service for Shoalhaven Water 

http://sanctuarypointaconcernedcitizensnewsletter.com/
http://www.shoalwater.nsw.gov.au
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HMAS Adelaide in Jervis Bay  
(Information  obtained from Navy Daily and altered to past tense reading... photo taken by myself) 

 
 

   HMAS Adelaide sailed into Jervis Bay NSW during the April school holidays and 
remained until 22 April 2016. During which time, residents and visitors to Jervis Bay had 
the opportunity to see the Royal Australian Navy’s newest and largest warship. 
 

   HMAS Adelaide was in the Bay to conduct training to provide humanitarian aid and  
disaster relief, readying her for missions like that recently completed by her sister ship, 
HMAS Canberra. 

   Canberra had recently returned to Australia after spending a month in Fiji assisting 
 locals rebuild after the nation was devastated by a cyclone in February 2016. 
 

   Adelaide Commanding Officer, Captain Paul Mandziy, said “the crew, were undertaking 
routine training and visitors to the region during the school holiday period, might find it a bit 
unusual.” Captain Mandziy also said  “Beecroft Peninsula will remain open to the public 
but we will need to close small sections of Target and Long Beaches on occasions to 
practice beach landings, an essential part of humanitarian aid and disaster relief training.” 
  

   Captain Mandziy said “Navy had worked with local government and environment leaders 
to ensure the training had minimal impact on residents, holidaymakers and the surrounds.    
maintaining Navy’s strong community and environmental stewardship, which is important 
for ongoing co-habitation of Jervis Bay,” he said. “The Royal Australian Navy’s links to  
Jervis Bay date back to its establishment in 1911. Known as the cradle of the Navy, Jervis 
Bay has been the home of the Naval College for Officers since 1913 and remains an  
important training ground for the country’s warships,” he said. “Adelaide provides the  
Australian Defence Force with one of the most capable air-land-sea amphibious  
deployment systems in the world. This is a new capability for us and to optimise the use of 
this impressive ship requires significant effort in training the crew members who bring the 
ship to life through skilful and professional execution of their tasks.”  
 

Thank you Navy, she was a great sight and most welcomed 
into Jervis Bay! 
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   In the next month or so you are going to hear all 
about the Dob in a Dealer Campaign that is coming 
to the Shoalhaven in May. The Australia wide cam-
paign started in February and has been rolling 
through the city and country areas of our great 

land. It is a community engagement campaign focused on gathering local 
intelligence and engaging every Australian in contributing to making their 
communities safer places.  Crime Stoppers provides the community with a 
safe and secure avenue to pass on information confidentially. 

 

   This means that you can ring Crime Stoppers on 1800 333 000 and tell the 
operator about anything suspicious that you may have seen or come 
across. For example, you may be thinking that the bloke in the house next 
door is selling drugs because there are a  lot of people coming and going 
at all times of the day and night. He could be a dealer so Dob him in. If you 
have friends or know people who take drugs and you know who supplies 
them, Dob in the dealer.  
 

   Remember; It doesn’t matter if it’s a bloke or a Sheila, if they’re selling 
drugs, DOB in a Dealer. If they are selling in your street and you want them 
to go, just ring 1800 triple three triple 0 Remember. You can call anony-
mously with your information no-one else needs to know. The  
information does not have to be about drugs, the information can be  
related to any crime. 
  

   On a completely different note, hands up if you are reading this article 
and your car is out in the driveway unlocked. If you put your hand up, 
please give yourself an uppercut (Not too hard), finish reading this great lit-
erary masterpiece and then walk to your vehicle with the key and lock your 
car. People are still having wallets and other valuable items stolen from 
their vehicles during the day and at night. If you lock your car there would 
be 1 less opportunity for a crook. 

 

Remember: Do not Drink and Drive. 
 

As always, in case of emergency, call (000) 
 

Non Emergencies contact Police Assistance Line on 131444 or your local 
Police to provide anonymous information call crime stoppers on 

1800 333 000 
  

   Domestic and Family Violence Info visit  www.police.nsw.gov.au 
Shoalhaven Domestic Violence Officers. 44219666 or 44219665  

 

Email shoaldvlo@police.nsw.gov.au 
  

Don’t forget. Cops are tops.   
 

Information provided by On The Beat & Inserted by the Editor as a 

 Community Service for        Shoalhaven LAC 

From On the Beat – NSW Police Crime Prevention 
From On The Beat - NSW Police Crime Prevention 



 

 

    

 

 Log on to the NSW Police Web Site for the “Tell us what you want SURVEY!”. 
 

SURVEY LOG ON 

    

If you think something is Wrong... Help them to help us! Contact your 

Local Police Station... Or Phone it in when you know it is wrong! 
 

 

 

POLICE ASSISTANCE LINE… 131 444  For reporting of  non urgent matters, It will 
be recorded as an Incident and passed on to the appropriate Police Station to follow up 
… It will also become a Statistic and they can be used for the allocation of  Police in 
your local area. 
 

EMERGENCY ... 000 and ask for Police.  For Life Threatening or Immediate Attention 
Required. 
  

CRIME STOPPERS ... 1800 333 000 Anonymous Information. 
 

When you have had enough!…  Remember … If  you want to stop Crime… I 

mean…You really want to stop Crime… Commit yourself  to a SIGNED STATEMENT 
and you will REALLY give your POLICE something to WORK WITH! 

Inserted by the Editor as a Community Service for    Shoalhaven LAC 

 

for the  SAFETY OF 

LIFE AT SEA   

                      

   When you are going on 

the waters, of the 

St. Georges Basin... 

Don’t forget to log on 

and off with 

 Marine Rescue 

Sussex Inlet, for the 

safety of your life on the 

water. (27 MHz Chn: 88 

VHF Chn: 16) 
  Or Telephone: 

 4441 3555.             

 

   The above Notice is inserted by 

the Editor as a Community 

 Service for                                     

 

                SUSSSEX  

                INLET                                                      

https://secure.peoplepulse.com.au/display.php?mid=2060116b2b887848336 
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https://www.facebook.com/ShoalhavenLac 

www.police.nsw.gov.au 

https://secure.peoplepulse.com.au/display.php?mid=2060116b2b887848336
https://www.facebook.com/ShoalhavenLac
http://www.police.nsw.gov.au

